

THURLESTONE PARISH HALL

Minutes of committee meeting held
23 July 2018, 4.30pm, Yeo Room

PRESENT: A Daily (Secretary), S Dwyer, J Le Grice, P Macdonald, D Martin,

1. Apologies P Crawford, A Martin (resigned), M Stickland, C & L White, B Williams & B Zaffiro.

A letter of resignation has been received from Anna Martin giving her reasons, which include putting on events that fail to make a useful profit, not getting people to buy tickets in advance and putting on events which fail to attract people who live outside Thurlestone".

. The Committee would like to thank Anna for all her help and efforts since joining but understand her reasons for leaving.

2. Minutes of meeting held 11 June 2018 agreed and signed.

3. Events Programme 2018

- ❖ **Cheese and Wine (23/06/18)** – 66 Tickets sold and was enjoyed by all, as it is a good occasion for those who don't like to venture out in the evenings to get together and catch up with everyone. Only made a very small profit, need to look at the cost of the tickets in future as included unlimited food and drink. Some excess food sold off.
(All)
- ❖ **Open Garden (15/07/18)** – Very successful afternoon with a profit of £480. Sue had placed an advert in the local paper and this attracted people from as far a field as Exeter, Paignton and Totnes. Plant sales were £194, which was split between the hall and Sue's charity. Several people asked if next time it could be held in the spring. More tea and cake was sold this time and everyone appreciated being able to watch the tennis. Well done Sue and thank you to everyone who contributed to making this such a success. (Sue)
- ❖ **Horticultural Show – (04/08/18)** – The Society has this all in hand.
- ❖ **Autumn Fair (15/09/18)** – Diane has contacted all the stallholders and nearly everyone has replied, WI will be doing a cake stall. Posters to appear in the next edition of the Village Voice, we need someone to produce these for us in future. Another person required to help on the Table Tennis raffle, as various people are away, Pat will ask people who play if they will help. Set up at 9am ready for the stallholders to arrive from 10- 12 am. John Davie will man bookstall. (Diane)
- ❖ **Johan De Cock -(27/10/18)** – Neill asked about this event and he said he would provide details to someone before the event. Alison to contact him to say we need to know by the next meeting so ticket prices can be set and whether a bar is required.

4. Treasurer's Report – In the absence of the Treasurer a breakdown of Q2 results had been sent by email, which showed that in spite of higher utility bills, and repairs the income was higher than forecast so we are showing a profit. Tim Abel made a profit of £112.60, Family

Fun £233.40 and Cheese and Wine £7.85, though not all tablecloths etc. used so will reduce costs next time they are required.

5. Maintenance Committee Report.

Chris also away but the new TV screen will be installed in the Yeo room during August.

6. AOB - None

Date of next meeting –10 September 2018 in Yeo Room at 4.30pm.

The meeting closed 5.10pm

Signed.....
Chairman

Date.....

26 July 18